
HUSKER BASS CLUB MINUTES 
 

The February 2024 Meeting of the Husker Bass Club was called to order by Kenny Rowe 
at 7:30 p.m.  Tim Gleason read the minutes of the November 2023 meeting and they were 
approved.  Dean Josten gave the Treasurer's report noting that we have $39.00 in petty 
cash, $2,000.57 in checking, $0.00 tournament fees owed, and $21.00 prepaid 
tournament fees. 

 
Kenny handed out awards to Trent Reimer who could not attend the Annual Awards 
Banquet.  Trent won the Mr. Bass award for 2024 as well as the Boat Guide award and 
the Big Stringer Award. Also, Kenny gave an award to Les Steffen for his 17 years of 
service as the club’s Tournament Director.  
 
After extensive research of all of the club’s income streams and current and future 
expenses it was determined that the club might have financial stress at some point in the 
future.  Therefore, a motion was made and after it was seconded a vote was taken to 
raise the yearly dues to $30.00 a year.  Also, the tournament fees were increased to $4.00 
per tournament.  The new dues and fees will become effective January 1, 2025. 

 
Kenny handed out a draft copy of the new tournament cards that show points to the ¼ 
inch.  Dean Josten worked on the design of the new card and Tom Evans did the 
calculations.  Everyone agreed that Dean and Tom did a good job on the cards.  Dean 
will print the new cards.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:16. 
 


